
 
 
2 August 2019 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) Request 
 
I refer to your e-mail of 8 July requesting the following information 
 

Please may we be provided with copies of all documents held by Council ASAP including 
those submitted by the company to DCC in connection with its mining operations at 
Foulden Maar, including but not limited to applications, approvals, information 
requests and responses, decision, the basis upon which the decision was made, 
consents, permits and the like.  

 
We have decided to grant your request, however as your request is for a large quantity of information 
we will impose a charge for the provision of this information.  The Council’s current charging policy is 
to provide the first hour free and thereafter $40 per half hour.  We estimate that it will 10 hours (9 of 
which is chargeable) to provide the information with a maximum charge of $720.00. 
 
Before we proceed further with your request please confirm your agreement to the charge and pay 
the full amount.  Should you wish to proceed we will provide the information within 15 working days 
of receiving payment. 
 
Alternatively, you may wish to refine your request, in order to reduce or remove the need to charge.  
 
You have the right to seek a review of this decision by the Ombudsman.  Information about how to 
make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602.   
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Jennifer Lapham 
Governance Support Officer 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/



